TOWN OF HILL

SELECTMEN’S MEETING

October 4, 2016
Selectmen Present: Tom Seymour, Bob Dupuis, Mike Brady, Linda Henry (Assistant)

HIGHWAY DEPT:  Dean Stevenson reported that they are still waiting for the paving on Bunker Hill Rd. to be scheduled. Pond and Transfer Station improvements were discussed. Dean said there are many trees in the village that should be removed.  He was told to get a quote.  Dean said he met with Lakes Region Planning to work on a six year improvement plan for the Town roads in an effort to keep costs under control. Lunch breaks were discussed.  He said they will be going back to a five day schedule after Columbus Day. 
FIRE DEPT:  Chief Ford reported that the Haunted House on NH Route 3A has been inspected and was found to be safe.  She asked about planting flowers in the circle on Mountain View Drive for a Girl Scout project.  Dean Stevenson will remove the old bushes first. 

POLICE DEPT:  Chief Stevens stopped by to check in.  He has been very busy working on a case.

MISC:  Selectmen signed the MS-1.  Intents to cut were approved for R6-37 and R13-12.

Selectmen approved a one year agreement with Andover Snowmobile Club to use sections of town property. Offering direct deposit for town employees was discussed. Trick or Treat will be held on Monday, October 31st from 6-8pm.
 With no further business to conduct, the meeting adjourned at 7:50pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Linda Henry

Tom Seymour, Chairman

       Robert Dupuis

           Mike Brady 

